
Air Traffic Services Licence for NATS (En Route) plc (“NERL”) 
1. This note should be read alongside the Transport Act 2000 and the air traffic services 

licence held by NERL under the Transport Act 2000 (the “Licence”). 

2. Condition 5 of the Licence sets out certain obligations placed on NERL in respect of the 
availability of resources and financial ring-fencing.  This note focuses on two aspects of 
the financial ring-fence for which NERL requires the written consent of the CAA: 

a. the granting of security over assets - Condition 5.19 (a); and 

b. entering into agreements with cross default obligations - Condition 5.19 (d), (e) 
and (f). 

3. On several occasions since the Licence was introduced in 2001 NERL has requested, 
and the CAA has provided written consents or confirmation that no further consents are 
required.  The first consent was in July 2001 (as part of the Public Private Partnership) 
and most recently in July 2015 the CAA confirmed that the amendment and restatement 
of NERL’s bank facilities (the “2015 Refinancing”) did not require any further consents 
under the Licence.   

4. In return for confirming that no further consents under the Licence were required for the 
2015 Refinancing, the CAA received a letter from the intercreditor agent of the parties to 
the 2015 Refinancing (the “Intercreditor Comfort Letter”) confirming that the existing 
comfort letter of 17 November 2005 (the “2005 Intercreditor Comfort Letter”) will apply 
equally to the 2015 Refinancing. The comfort letter restricts the enforcement of security 
(and thus reinforces the HMG direct agreement and the Air Traffic Administration regime) 
and gives the CAA the opportunity to participate in discussions in the event that creditors 
are considering the enforcement of security.  

5. Copies of (i) the letter from NERL to the CAA setting out NERL’s views and reasoning as 
to why no further CAA consents were required for the refinancing, (ii) the Intercreditor 
Comfort Letter (iii) the 2005 Intercreditor Comfort Letter, and (iv) the letters from the CAA 
to NERL and to the intercreditor agent confirming that no further consents were required 
under the licence, are each published below. 

 

      17 August 2015 



i) Letter from NERL to CAA 

 
 

 





ii) Intercreditor Comfort Letter to CAA 

 

 



iii) 2005 Intercreditor Comfort Letter  

 

 



 



 



(iv) Letters from CAA to NERL and Intercreditor Agent 

 

 



 


